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The +/- 100-acre subject property is located within the Primary Urban Service District, south of Cove 
Road between Summerfield Golf Club PUD and the recently approved Cove Royale PUD.  It is 
designated for Estate Density future land use (up to 2 units per acre) and currently zoned RE-1/2A.  The 
property has approximately 400 feet of frontage on Cove Road directly across from the intersection of 
Willoughby Boulevard. 
 
The property to the west consists of the Cove Royale PUD, which consists of a 119-unit single family 
residential community that was recently approved under the same land use and zoning as the subject 
property.  The property to the east consists of the Summerfield PUD, which includes a public golf course 
and surrounding single family residential communities clustered around the golf course and preserve 
areas.  The property to the south consists of the Atlantic Ridge Preserve State Park, and the properties to 
the north include a catholic church on approximately 20 acres, and single family residences on 
approximately 5-acre parcels with direct access to Cove Road. 
 
The proposed project site is undeveloped and contains approximately 36 acres of wetlands that will be 
protected with a minimum 50’ buffer in accordance with Martin County’s wetland protection 
requirements.  The balance of the site consists of relatively undisturbed pine flatwoods.  A minimum of 
25% of the pine flatwoods habitat will be set aside as preserve areas including buffers along the south 
property line, which border the Atlantic Ridge State Park.  Additional upland preserves and expanded 
wetland buffers have been provided as a public benefit. 
 
The proposed project consists of 114 single family home sites clustered around preserve areas, lakes and 
stormwater treatment areas (dry retention areas landscaped with native plants to blend in with the adjacent 
preserve areas).  The proposed density of 1.14 units per acres represents approximately 57% of the 
maximum allowable density and is consistent with the densities allowed within the adjoining 
Summerfield and Cove Royale PUDs. 
 
Primary access to the property is provided by way of intersection improvements to Cove Road and 
Willoughby Boulevard.  Because there is no upland alternative, access into the usable area of the site will 
require a wetland waiver for access as described in the PAMP.  The proposed alignment has been shown 
in the least damaging location and additional wetlands have been created as mitigation in strict 
accordance with Martin County’s wetland protection requirements.  The created wetland areas is 
proposed in an area of uplands near Cove Road that is heavily impacted by exotic plants, namely 
Brazilian pepper. 
 
The Cove Road improvements will include the extension of the public sidewalk on the south side of the 
right-of-way, approximately 3,000 feet west, to connect to the sidewalk to be constructed by the Cove 
Royale PUD, which together will provide safe pedestrian access to the existing schools and other facilities 
located on the south side of Cove Road.  
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The project has a provision in the PUD to accept Irrigation Quality (IQ) water from Martin County, if 
available.  Irrigation water will otherwise be provided by way of surface water withdrawals permitted by 
the South Florida Water Management District. 
 
Potable water and wastewater treatment services will be provided by Martin County Utilities. 

 




